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Project Vicinity Map

For additional information regarding this project, contact Jennifer Swanson, Project Manager @ (360)‐416‐1400 or jennifers@co.skagit.wa.us

Project 
Number:

ES40093-2 Project 
Length:

300 Feet

Type of 
Project:

Rehabilitation Construction: Summer 2022-
2023

Project 
Description:

The project is located at Finney Creek Road at milepost 4.6 to 4.7. The existing Upper 
Finney Creek Bridge was built in 1952 with posted weight limits, which included the U80 
logging truck. This restricted the capacity for logging trucks and equipment crossing the 
bridge. The project included retrofitting the existing columns, strengthening the deck, cap 
beams, girders, and footings to increase seismic performance.

Status: Construction Complete
Traffic 
Impacts:

Finney Creek Road at the Upper Finney Creek Bridge has been closed for construction 
since the summer of 2022. The road has now been reopened at milepost 4.62 after the 
bridge was retrofitted to strengthen and increase the bridge's structural integrity and 
capacity to accommodate logging trucks and other heavy equipment. Completion of the 
project was delayed due to harsh weather, sub-optimal working conditions, and supply 
chain issues. The completion of this project now reopens the area to both logging and 
recreational use.

Funding Sources:

Total:    $ 3,000,000 

FFY 2019 Local Bridge Program
Federal Funding
Bridge Advisory Committee     $ 3,000,000
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